Fairgrove Township June 2015

The June meeting of the Fairgrove Township Board was called to order by Supervisor Keith Aeder on Monday, June 15, 2015 at 7:40 p.m.  Board members present were Aeder, Treasurer John McQuillan, Trustees Dennis Hadeway and Mike Day and Clerk Karen Goodchild.  Also present were Zoning Administrator Bruce Turner and Policeman Mike Scarbrough.  Foster and Young were absent.

There were no visitors.

The minutes from the May meeting were presented for approval.  McQuillan moved and Day supported to approve as presented.  Approved.

Parking lot discussion:  We have been presented with plans for the new parking lot.  The estimated cost is between $25,000.00 -$30,000.00.  After much discussion, Hadeway moved and Day supported to have the lots surveyed, bank and parking lot, and McQuillan will hire a survey company at a cost of up to $2,000.00.  This was approved.  

Other issues concerning the parking lot:

*Albrecht will be contacted about bidding the job, along with Tri County and Pryimid Paving. 

 *We also need to contact the county Building and Codes Office

* Find the well

* Changes in the plans; grass to stones along the highway and regular trees, no pine trees.

We are hoping to make the final decision at the July 27, 2015 meeting so we can have the job completed yet this summer.

Road work for 2015:  McQuillan moved and Aeder supported to sign the contracts for the following road work:

Mat work for 1 ½ miles:

Deckerville Rd., Kirk to Hinson            $84,288.25
Deckerville Rd.  Ringle to Merry            49,811.00

Gravel work, 1 ½ miles

Dutcher Rd.  Merry to Judd                       8,162.50
Dutcher Rd.  Judd to Sheridan                 15,725.00

Surveying of Fenner Rd., between Van Geisen and Gilford, $1,000.00

The cost of these projects will be approximately $158,986.25.

This motion was approved.

Police report: McQuillan moved and Goodchild supported to accept as presented.  Approved.  Scarbrough gavae a short report on the Freedom of Information class he attended.  It was also stated that he is present at fire runs and are part of his job. His pay is taken from the Police budget, not the fire budget.
Zoning permits: 

#967; Foster Trust, Sec. 21, Ringle Rd, a met tower being built by Nextera

#968; William Kirk, Sec. 23, Deckerville Rd.  met tower being built by Nextera

#969; Lonny Miles, Sec. 30, Kirk Rd. 28x32 pole barn

Aeder moved to accept all three permits, but the Nextera applications need to be signed, Goodchild supported.  Approved.

Cemetery report: Aeder moved and McQuillan supported to accept the report as presented.  Approved.

Hadeway moved and Day supported to repair the Beller cemetery lot, remove a stump that has grown in to the foundation and replace the cement foundation for the stone.  Approved.

Discussion was held on a building site owned by Brent LeValley.  He may want to split it off and wondered what size of lot he needed.  This property is on Dutcher Rd. between Sheridan and M24.  

The financial report was presented.  Day moved and Hadeway supported to approve as presented.  Approved.

McQuillan moved and Day supported to pay the bills as follows:  Approved.

AT&T                                               115.55
Keith Aeder                                       616.67

John McQuillan                                 607.73

Karen Goodchild                               650.00

Mike Day                                            69.26

Dennis Hadeway                               120.05

Deb Young                                     1,257.00

Bruce Turner                                       69.26

John McQuillan                                 292.48

Fairgrove Oil Co.                              134.58

ElectionSource                                   245.00

Diva Disposal                                  5,933.20

Spicers Group                                     982.80

Cal Prime                                           325.00

Fairgrove VFW                                  241.68

Tuscola County                                    95.66

Kirk’s Supply                                     216.93

Doug Foster                                       337.09

Karen Goodchild                                  7.67

DTE Energy                                      110.92

Void

ATT                                                    47.37

Doug Foster                                       1,400.00

Consumers Energy                                 15.00
DTE  street light                                     15.67
United States Treasury                         235.72

The next meeting will be July 27, 2015 at 7:30 p.m.  There being no other business, Hadeway moved and Day supported to adjourn.   Meeting adjourned at 9:50 p.m.

Respectfully

Karen R. Goodchild

Fairgrove Township Clerk

